
Secret negotiation by Pica Group Greg Freeman (parent company of BCS Strata Management) and single SP52948 committee member to avoid tender for strata 

management contract, without owners corporation approval on 10 October 2011



Pica Group Gree Freeman sent email to BCS Strata Management to decrease base strata management fees from $33,499.00 (plus GST) to $29,000.00 (plus GST) 

per annum and apply it retrospectively from 1 September 2011, which were supposed to provide avings to owners corporation in amount of $3,599.00 (plus GST)

per annum 



For the next two years (or at any time since 2011) owners corporation  never received the fee reductions. SP52948 committee member confirmed loyalty 

discount by BCS Strata Management had never been paid back to owners on 31 January 2013, but failed to recognize that the discount figure was $3,599.00 (plus

GST) per annum. SP52948 committee members, Solicitor Adrian Mueller, and BCS Strata Management failed to disclose this information to Fair Trading NSW, 

CTTT and District Court throughout 2011, 2012, 2013, and 2014 



Extract from five-year balance sheet sent to owners in regards to base management fee paid to BCS Strata Management in period 2010 to 2014 inclusive 
confirming beyond ANY doubt that owners received no benefits


